
 

                                                                   

I canõt believe itõs that time of year, again, to congratulate another class of Pierre Toussaint 
Scholars!  Seven wonderful graduates that will begin a new journey in their lives, and Iõve 
had the great opportunity to get to know each of them.  I look forward to all of the great 
things that they will surely accomplish. Our brilliant CMU graduates, Jide and Kevyn, 
have proven that hard work pays off.  While Jide continues with his studies, Kevyn has 
secured a job, which goes to show how smart they truly are!  My world travelers, Deborah 
and Stephanie, Iõve had the great opportunity to travel with you both, and I know first 
hand of your thirst of global learning...I look forward to hearing about your continued 
travels and your dedicated  service work abroad.  Lovia, as you continue with your studies, 
do continue to develop your other passion, designing jewelry...as you have a great talent!  
Sam, youõve already put your talent to good use in being our top fundraiser.  As you 
continue to excel, we look forward to hearing about your success on the corporate level.  
And, Richard, no matter how hard it was to get you to respond to my messages I could 
never complain because you always showed up!  Thanks for allowing me to do the same for 
you, as it was an honor to attend your graduation! Graduates, know that youõre in our 

thoughts and prayers.  And always remember to WORK hard and PRAY often! -Leah 

A  w o r d  f r o m  y o u r  c o o r d i n a t o r  

O
F

F
I
C

E
 
O

F
 
B

L
A

C
K

 
M

I
N

I
S

T
R

Y
ñ

p
i
e

r
r

e
 
T

o
u

s
s

a
i
n

t
 
s

c
h

o
l
a

r
s

h
i
p

 
f
u

n
d

 

P
T

S
 N

E
W

S
L

E
T

T
E

R 

Pierre Toussaint Scholars  Winter Workshop at the Catholic Center on January 5, 2015                          

with Rev. Freddy Washington, CSSP, Pastor of St. Mark the Evangelist Church in Harlem (left)                        

& Rev. Joseph Espaillat, Director of the Off ice of Youth Ministry (right) 
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The Pierre Toussaint Scholars Retreat is proudly sponsored by the                                    

Pierre Toussaint Scholarship Fund, the Pierre Toussaint Guild,                                        

the Black & Indian Mission Fund, and Solid Ground Franciscan Ministry. 
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Deborah adewale  

fordham UNIVERSITY (Bronx, ny)  

Bs IN psychology & philosophy  

parish:  Immaculate conception, staten island  

High school:  Susan E. Wagner high school  

òI would like to first thank God for the wonderful gift of completing my            

college education.  One of the many blessings during my college career 

was becoming a Pierre Toussaint Scholar.  As a PT Scholar I have received 

the spiritual support that has helped me to grow and develop into the 

person I am today.  To my fellow scholars, I wish you good luck and all    

the best in your upcoming endeavors, and to the Class of 2015                             

congratulations!  Lastly, I would like to thank Ms. Dixon for all her                      

patience, care and support, and the wonderful and uplifting emails.           

They were always there when I needed them the most and for that I will be forever grateful.ó 

(POST GRADUATE PLANS:  òI will be a Jesuit Volunteer in South Dakota in the Jesuit Volunteer Corp.ó) 

 

 

Richard day  

New york UNIVERSITY (new york, ny)  

Bs IN chemical & biomolecular engineering  

Parish:  st. paul the apostle, manhattan  

High school:  Bronx high school of science  

òThe Pierre Toussaint Scholarship Fund has been one of the most                    

supportive groups Iõve ever been involved in.  For anything that Iõve been 

working on or needed help with, whether school or personal,                           

I knew I could count on it.  Itõs not always that students, or anyone for 

that matter, has support groups as strong as this.  Advice, connections, 

friends, etc.; the list is long but Iõm grateful for each and every item on 

it.  As useful as the monetary help was, it was and always will be the least 

valuable thing I gained from being a Pierre  Toussaint Scholar.                             

I hope to someday return that value, though they are pretty big shoes to fill.ó 

(POST GRADUATE PLANS:   òI am working on a project full time, while doing research through the                  

university.ó) 
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Jideofor ezike  

Carnegie mellon UNIVERSITY (Pittsburgh, pa)            

Bs IN chemical engineering & biomedical engineering  

Parish:  holy family, new Rochelle  

High school:  new Rochelle high school  

òThe Pierre Toussaint Scholarship Fund has meant so much to me and my  

family during my fours years at CMU.  The financial gain was invaluable,            

as my parents had to support three college students in the 2014-2015                   

academic year.  Aside from the money, this fund is truly invested in its                 

scholars spiritual, intellectual and social well-being.  It fosters such a                   

nurturing family environment, in which we can learn from both fellow             

scholars and  distinguished members of different fields who are invited  

to our winter workshops.  Furthermore, the program constantly reminds 

me of the presence of The Lord in my life, and that I should be grateful for the blessings He makes                        

available to me.   As a result, I make greater efforts to recognize the Lord and thank Him.   

Through this program, I have formed strong friendships with my fellow scholars, as well as with Brother 

Tyrone and Leah, that I am sure will not end as I graduate.  This fund will always have a special place in my 

heart.  Lastly, I want to congratulate all of the Class of 2015 Pierre Toussaint Scholars, and to encourage 

us to continue to take on challenges with confidence and the knowledge that we are well-equipped to 

make a difference in this world.ó 

(POST GRADUATE PLANS:  òIõll be doing a post baccalaureate at the Whitehead Institute for Biomedical 

Research at M.I.T. for a year, before matriculating into a Bioengineering Graduate Program in the Fall of 

2016.  I will be using this summer to prepare, by studying for the GRE, networking with faculty in the 

field, and writing my applications for different schools.ó) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jeremiah 29:11 

For I know the plans I have for you,ó declares the 

Lord, òplans to prosper you and not to harm you, 

plans to give you hope and a future. 



Stephanie Henry  

Providence college (providence, ri)  

Ba in sociology, minor in business studies  

Parish:  st. Charles Borromeo, harlem  

High school:  preston high school  

òNelson Mandella once said, òIt always seems impossible until it is 

done.ó  I truly cannot express how accurately this sums up my college 

career.  There have been many all-nighters, tears, phone calls home, 

and moments when I thought I was not going to make it.  However, 

four years later, I can look back on my time spent at Providence              

College with pride knowing all that I have accomplished and done.  I am indebted to so many peopleñ

including my parents, close family and friends, and especially the support of the Pierre Toussaint                  

Scholarship Fund and the Office of Black Ministry.  Through Godõs grace and blessings, I had the most               

incredible college career filled with so many learning experiences and wonderful opportunities, and I              

cannot wait to see what else He has in store for me.  Congratulations to all of the other graduates from the 

Class of 2015!ó 

(POST GRADUATE PLANS:  òI know God has a plan for me, I havenõt quite decided on what Iõll be doing 

just yet.  Iõm still searching for, applying to and interviewing for job positions.  My plan is to work for a 

few years, travel, go to graduate school for public policy and I might possibly end up back in South                    

Africa!ó) 

 

Kevyn mcphail  

Carnegie mellon university (Pittsburgh, pa)  

BS IN architecture  

Parish:  Immaculate conception, Bronx  

High school:  dewitt Clinton high school  

òThe Pierre Toussaint Scholarship Fund has been very beneficial to my              

college career.  Specifically, the money I received last semester enabled me to 

do an undergraduate thesis project on a topic that I am passionate about.  

Rather than sticking to a normal studio course, I embarked on a self driven 

exploration into the future of the architect and how we can begin to                    

incorporate robotics into the field.  Being able to have that opportunity, for 

me, was the greatest thing thus far, the scholarship has allowed me to do.ó 

(POST GRADUATE PLANS:  òAfter school I will be working as a Junior 

Creative Technologist at Deeplocal, in Pittsburgh.  Deeplocal is a                                 

Advertising/Technology/Innovation agency.ó) 
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Samuel Riddick  

UNIVERSITY of hartford (Hartford, ct.)                                                                

Bs in business administration  

Parish:  st. Charles Borromeo, harlem  

High school:  Montclair high school  

òThe Pierre Toussaint Scholarship Fund has helped me in college                          

tremendously.  It has assisted me financially, academically, socially and            

spiritually.  Iõve formed great friendships with scholars and staff.                      

The friendships Iõve formed helped motivate me to go above and            

beyond in my studies, networking and to keep serving the community                            

in a positive way.ó   

   (POST GRADUATE PLANS:  Sam is currently interviewing 

throughout the country for corporate jobs in his field of study.)  

 

 

 

Lovia gyimah  

Lehman college (Bronx, ny)                           

Bs IN anthropology -biology -chemistry  

Parish: Ghanaian community of st. josephõs, Bronx 

High school:  manhattan comprehensive hS  

òI was honored and humbled to have been selected out of the lots to 

receive the Pierre Toussaint Scholarship and that helped me to pay 

for most of my tuitions during my four years in Lehman College.             

I am glad to have the opportunity to express my deepest                          

appreciation for your generosity because without Pierre Toussaint 

Scholarship program many students like me would be unable to pursue the career of their dreams.  

Words are often inadequate to express my joy for your help and for sharing my dreams; for your                 

invaluable help and support I say thank you!  For not making me finish my four year education with 

some huge student loan, for that I will be forever grateful!  I hope and pray that people contribute to 

this program so you can help others to also achieve their dreams of going to college.ó 

(POST GRADUATE PLANS:  Lovia plans to go to pharmacy school next year.) 



 

VENERABLE PIERRE TOUSSAINT                                  

SCHOLARSHIP FUND  

2015 AWARDS DINNER  

 

NEW DATE ~ NEW LOOK ~ NEW VENUE  

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2015  

SCHOLARS ARE NEEDED!         

  Your assistance is greatly appreciated!   

More information will be forthcoming.  

 

For more information regarding Steubenville NYC this summer and/or                       
World Youth Day 2016 in Poland next summer                                          

contact your PTS Coordinator!                                                               
Pierre Toussaint Scholars will be represented! 


